
To the Lord Mayor and    Report No. 80/2020 
Members of Dublin City Council    Report of the Executive Manager 
 
 

 
_________________________________________________________________________ 
 

With reference to the proposed name change of 65 & 67 Ratoath Avenue to 
 65 & 67 Kilshane Road 

 

 
A request was received in the Finglas Office from the residents stating that during the 
construction of Kilshane Court Senior Citizens Complex the road was divided in two and 
issues were created regarding the address.  
 
The road in question is shown marked red on attached map ref R.M 25110B. 
 
The North West Area Committee at its meeting held on 16th July 2019 agreed to initiate the 
procedure to change name of 65 & 67 Ratoath Avenue to 65 & 67 Kilshane Road, Finglas, 
Dublin 11.  
 
Dublin City Council by resolution dated 7th October 2019 directed that a plebiscite be taken 
in relation to the proposed name change of 65 & 67 Ratoath Avenue, Finglas, Dublin 11 to 
65 & 67 Kilshane Road, Finglas, Dublin 11 
 
A draft list of Qualified Electors was prepared and notice of its’ preparation and availability 
for inspection was published in a Northside People newspaper on Wednesday 20th 
November, 2019. 
 
No objections were received. The list is set out hereunder and is now submitted for formal 
adoption by the City Council. 
 

Name Address of Hereditament 

Claire Kehoe 65 Ratoath Avenue 

Stephen Kehoe  65 Ratoath Avenue  

Andrew Costello 67 Ratoath Avenue 

Michael Costello  67 Ratoath Avenue  

  

  

 
 
 
Coílin O’Reilly 
Executive Manager  
20th February 2020 
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